
From: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Catherine McNicollCatherineMcNicoll@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 11/29/2017 7:10:14 AM
Subject: Re: Question

​I'm checking in with LG


From: Catherine McNicoll
 
Sent: Tuesday, November 28, 2017 5:37 PM
 
To: Danny Varat
 
Subject: RE: Question 
 
I have spoken with Ben Parekh, 110 Spanish Wells, Anderson, SC; he wanted to know the status of S. 44 and H. 3079 
which I provided. They relate to tax credits for renewable energy. He was also insisting on meeting with the Lieutenant 
Governor to discuss similar language for commerce in South Carolina. I tried to refer him to his senator but he 
wouldn’t have it. Please advise.
 
Best Regards,
Catherine McNicoll
Director of Legal & Legislative Affairs
Lieutenant Governor’s Office
CatherineMcNicoll@SCStatehouse.gov
803-734-5292 (phone)
 
From: Catherine McNicoll 
 
Sent: Thursday, November 16, 2017 2:29 PM
 
To: Danny Varat 
Subject: RE: Question
 
I’ve left him a voicemail
 
Best Regards,
Catherine McNicoll
Director of Legal & Legislative Affairs
Lieutenant Governor’s Office
CatherineMcNicoll@SCStatehouse.gov
803-734-5292 (phone)
 
From: Danny Varat 
 
Sent: Monday, November 13, 2017 4:08 PM
 
To: Catherine McNicoll <CatherineMcNicoll@scstatehouse.gov>
 
Subject: Question
 
​LG received a note asking about H. 3079. The man's name is Ben, and his number is 864-367-4020. Please call 
him when you can.
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